Dear Families,

Welcome to Week 2 of Term 3!

This week we are delighted to welcome new members of staff to our team! We welcome Keely Longmore and Hannah Robbins to Gormandale & District Primary School in Education Support roles. Keely and Hannah will be providing support in all classrooms, we will also have Tricia providing additional support for the next few weeks. We know that this will be a welcome addition to all classes, and look forward to working together!

It is wonderful to be back at school, and we hope that on site school will continue for us for the rest of the term. For any families with questions about this, the answer is; the schools all find out information via public press conferences along with the rest of the public. The guidelines for schools are updated as necessary, and we continue to follow guidelines as best we can.

Some measures that the school have in place are:

- Children from P-3 use soap and water to wash their hands when returning from the yard
- Children from 4-6 use a hand sanitizer station when entering the classroom
- Each room has a hand sanitizer station for use by all entering
- Adults have restricted access to the school unless staff (school council and parents with urgent reason and prior notice)
- Pie warmer is currently not being used in an attempt to limit any possible cross contamination through food from different households
- All staff or students with any symptoms of illness are asked to stay home
- Any COVID-19 symptoms of illness must be tested with a negative outcome before returning to school
- Any siblings of students that have signs of illness are also asked to stay home and seek medical advice

We thank our school community for your continued support with these, and any future measures. It is important to remember that it only takes one case to spread quickly throughout a community. It is impossible to know who we have been in contact with when out in public, and where they have been. Due to this, it is highly important that we do not become complacent in our rural setting, and continue to act with a high level of caution. Have a great week,

Tamara Halket Principal



REMINDERS

- **Notice for Healthy Harold Due 31st July**
 - Book Club Due Monday 27th July

WANTED FOR ART

If anyone has any spare wool for weaving it would be greatly appreciated

Reading Awards Reading Awards

25 Nights - Milla
50 Nights—Bryce,
Bella, Owen, Erica &
Tahlie
75 Nights— Aussie &
Vicki
100 Nights—Beth &
Elsie
125 Nights - Flossy,
Masie
150 Nights—BillyRose



Congratulation Miss V on your recent engagement



BREAKFAST CLUB

DURING TERM 3 THERE WILL BE MILK AND FRUIT CUPS AVAILABLE AT THE BEGINNING OF THE DAY.

PLEASE TEXT THE
SCHOOL IF YOU WOULD
LIKE ANY "TROLLEY
ITEMS" AND WE WILL
SEND THEM HOME WITH
CHILDREN



WE ARE ALL VERY PROUD OF OUR NEW LEARNING SPACES THIS TERM



Eagles of the week

Owen, Levi & Thomas





Welcome to
Hannah and Keely
our two new
teachers aides

Hannah and Keely
will be providing
support in all
classrooms



